EEOBGSA Winter Quarter Meeting
January 15, 2010, 12:10 PM, Moore Room (Spieth 3365)


Minutes
Welcome
Carla Essenberg


Adrienne Mora
Coffee half-hour sign-up
After a little cajoling, and help from a number of folks who always sign up, we were able to fill up all the slots.  Many thanks to everyone who signed up!  And to those of you who never do – maybe next term will be the time to start??!  Please?!
Meet the new Biology Department chair: John Rotenberry
Rich Cardullo has stepped down as chair in order to become the Dean of Life Sciences.  John will be chair until next fall.  Since John was the EEOB Program Director, that position is currently empty.  A new Director should be chosen in the next few weeks.  In the meantime, the faculty member we can approach with any concerns we have regarding the EEOB program is Daphne Fairbairn.
iLearn site for EEOBGSA?
Carla

In response to a suggestion from Bre, I have looked into setting up an iLearn site for the EEOBGSA.  This site would be a place where we could post documents connected with the group, such as instructions for recycling and coffee half-hour, information about our budget, etc.  Of course, iLearn has a lot of other capabilities that people could make use of.  Since no one at the meeting raised an objections to setting up this site, I will go ahead.  I’ll aim to get everyone onto it; if you find it annoying, you can hide it on your iLearn page.
EEOBGSA financial report
Carla
Following is our budget for this year:

	SUMMARY OF EEOBGSA BUDGET FOR SUMMER - FALL 2009:

	
	

	BALANCE ON 6/8/09
	319.06

	
	Income/expense

	Money available from Biology Dept. and GSA (for the year)
	600

	Food for fall quarter meeting
	-112.3

	Retreat
	-361.62

	Coffee half-hour (fall)
	68.89

	Recycling (summer and fall)
	28.22

	T-shirts (prizes for designs)
	-30

	NET INCOME/EXPENSE
	193.19

	
	

	BALANCE ON 1/1/10*
	512.25*

	* $373.78 in cash, in the bank, or waiting to be deposited, plus $205.47 still available from university to reimburse expenses, minus $67 in money we still owe as reimbursement to Adrienne for the retreat

	
	

	
	

	PROJECTED BUDGET FOR ENTIRE YEAR:

	
	Income/expense

	Money from Biology Dept. and GSA
	600

	Food for quarterly meetings
	-312.3

	Retreat
	-361.62

	Coffee half-hour
	168.89

	Recycling
	60

	T-shirts
	10

	Gradfest awards
	-100

	NET INCOME/EXPENSE
	64.97


A number of people felt that because we have not been free to plan the retreat without interference from the faculty, and as a result, it does not fully meet the goals of our membership, we should not be paying for it, or perhaps even be shouldered with the responsibility of planning it.  Aside from the money paid by people who attended the retreat, we did, indeed, provide all of the funds for the retreat this year.  Apparently the department has been reluctant to pay for it recently because it is not a departmental function.  However, we have heard from faculty that when it started, it was planned in large part by the faculty, mainly as an opportunity for the various labs to discuss what they were working on, which is why the faculty still expect it to be a largely academic event.   
Folks made various suggestions about how we could reach a more satisfactory arrangement, which included abandoning the retreat altogether and planning a different event just for graduate students.  (This would require a change to our constitution, which says that we will organize a retreat each year.  Of course, we can change our constitution if we want to.)  Since this question seemed to require rather more thought and discussion than we had time for, we decided to form a committee to come up with ideas about how to move forward.  Starting membership for this committee will be Yale Paulson, Matt Wolak, Mart Turcotte, Emily Muns, and Carla Essenberg.  If you are interested in joining this committee, contact any of the folks currently on the committee.
Outreach committee up-date
Bre Harris



Brian Gray

We actually are only just forming an outreach committee now.  However, Bre and Brian have been doing some preliminary work in getting our outreach program going.  Brian mentioned three science fairs coming up in local public schools that would benefit from volunteers from our program.  He has sent an email describing the first two and will email us about the third one (RUSD—usually held at UCR) once he has information about it.  Last year, for the third of these, we sponsored a prize (paid for by individual EEOB students rather than the organization) – it would be nice to do that again this year, perhaps with EEOBGSA money.
Another part of the outreach program will be putting together lesson plans, along with kits containing all the materials needed for the lessons that EEOB students could use to do projects at local schools.  Brian and Bre have started outlines of some lesson plans, but much work remains to be done.  Brian signed up volunteers to work on this.  If you would like to help with this, contact Brian.
The outreach program can also include service.  Brian and Bre would like anyone who is involved in any kind of service to the community to let them know so they can compile a list of our service activities.  There are prizes available from the GSA for service work, and these efforts can also help in applications for grants such as the GAANN grant that could provide support for graduate students in our program.  Bre signed up some people to help plan service activities for the EEOBGSA.  If you are interested in helping with this, please contact her.

Stuff about Gradfest
Brian Gray
Gradfest will be on the 26th and 27th of February this year and will take place in Engineering II.  On Friday, the 26th, there will be a keynote talk from 12-1, probably from one of the EEOB faculty.  There will be a reception at the Botanic Gardens in the early evening (?), and then a dinner for graduate students only (location to be announced).  On Saturday, there will be talks from 9am-12pm, followed by 90 minutes for lunch plus a poster session.  At that point the prospective students will leave to do something else, but we will have a couple more hours of talks.  Brian says please please please sign up for a talk.  Talks don’t need to be completed data – talking about your ideas is fine too.  (Also, giving a talk tends to be a good experience – nearly everyone in the room had done a gradfest talk and found it to be a positive experience.)  Finally, there will be the usual student-faculty dinner on Saturday evening.
Incidentally, if you are unable to attend Gradfest, apparently the thing to do is to drop the course for this term.

We discussed the format of Gradfest in general.  The survey results suggested that almost all graduate students disliked the current format, and indeed, many people in the meeting expressed dissatisfaction with it (although other people said that it is fine as is).  Some suggestions were made for alternatives: having it in a better location with a less formal atmosphere (perhaps involving beer), getting outside some during the program, and spreading the talks out over a bunch of Lunch Bunch periods instead of having them all in one day.  No one seemed keen to join a committee to discuss this further, but I suggest we continue thinking about this and consider making some concrete suggestions to the faculty before the next one gets planned.

Up-date from campus-wide GSA
Swanne Gordon


Emily Muns
Swanne and Emily didn’t have much to report.  The main issue the GSA is concerned about at the moment is a change in GSHIP, which we expect to make our coverage worse than it is currently.  Unfortunately, the discussions about this are being done largely behind closed doors, so we don’t have much idea what to expect.  However, the proposal is to make the GSHIP a university-wide plan (rather than having a separate one for each campus).  Initially the GSA thought this would be an improvement, but it turns out that because our medical expenditures are less than at some other campuses, this will actually be bad for us.
Concerns to be communicated to CNAS by our representative?


(Jennifer Wright, GSA Academic Affairs Officer, [image: image1.png]


 jwrig004@student.ucr.edu)

Jennifer Wright (jwrig004@student.ucr.edu) is our GSA representative to the College of Natural and Agricultural Sciences – she is paid to sit on various college committees and interacts with the Dean.  She is interested to know what the major concerns that we have are.  We didn’t have enough time in the meeting to come up with a list for me to give her, so I shall probably go ahead with a list of things taken from our letter to the EEOB faculty last year (minus the stuff that is the responsibility of the program rather than the college) plus things that were mentioned as concerns in the program review (which I assume got in there because students complained about them).  That list would be the following:

· Availability of TAships

· Flexibility of funding (around fieldwork)

· Flexibility of fellowship funds (ability to use them after first year)

· Class sizes/TA workload

· Level of TA stipend

One other thing came up at the meeting, which is increasing funding other than TAships for our students (such as fellowship money from the university).  I’ll mention that too.  If there are other things that you think I should mention, or if you think that some of the things I’ve got on the list shouldn’t be on there, let me know.
T-shirts, and tote bags?
Carla
We should have T-shirt order forms ready soon (at this point we are just waiting for an official quote).  So, starting in the next week or two, we will be taking orders and collecting money at coffee half-hour – if you’ve never come to coffee half-hour this would be a good time to start.  We hope to get the shirts printed before Spring Term.  

If you have opinions about T-shirt colors, let me know – we intend to give people several color options (this does not affect price, as long as we are printing the same color on all the shirts), but haven’t yet decided which color options…

I asked whether people thought I needed to include children’s sizes or tall sizes as options, and the answer seemed to be no.  If you disagree, let me know soon.

It turns out that we can print tote bags as well, without raising our costs.  I asked whether anyone would be interested in EEOBGSA tote bags and a couple of people said yes, so we’ll go ahead and offer that option.  The unfortunate thing is that the cost of a tote bag is not much less than the cost of a T-shirt – we’re going to have to charge $7-9, depending on what kind of bags we get.  From the couple of people who were interested, I get the impression that the slightly higher price is worth it to have the sturdier option, which is available in multiple colors, versus a cheaper, more light-weight bag that would only be available in black.  If you have opinions about this, let me know soon!  
Progress reports
Carla

Printing in department – there is now a computer set up in the mailroom, whose intended purpose is to allow us to print to the xerox machine.  Unfortunately, it isn’t yet set up properly – John has told me that Amy is probably the person in charge of setting it up, so I’ll see if she knows what is going on.  As far as printing from our own computers goes, almost no one is currently able to get that to work, although a couple of folks were able to do it in the past but can’t get it to work anymore.  Apparently there was at one time a CD by the xerox machine with software one can load on one’s computer that makes it possible to print to the machine.  Perhaps there still is – might be worth a look…
    

Access to loading dock – I’ve told John that this was a concern of ours that Rich said he was working on.  He told me it annoys him also, and he has put it on his to do list.  I’ll remind him now and then.

Office supplies in mailroom – John says that there should be no problem with replacing the three-hole punch or improving the paper cutter.  

Ice machine – I told John that a handful of people were interested in having an ice machine near the vivarium.  He feels that because the vivarium is separate from the Biology Department and has its own budget, it is not appropriate for Biology Department funds to go towards an ice machine that would primarily be used by people using the vivarium.  Since this doesn’t seem to be a big priority with our members (a total of 5 people, including a post-doc or two, told me they would use it), I didn’t argue.
Reminder: Elections coming up [after] next meeting:

We always nominate candidates for president and vice president in the spring meeting and then have elections shortly afterwards.  I suggest that we also nominate people for the other EEOBGSA positions: the recycling coordinator, GSA representatives, and EEOB committee representatives.  Start thinking now about who you might like to nominate for these positions, whether you would be willing to do them, and so forth.  (Self-nominations are welcome.)  You might want to warn your intended victims before you nominate them (since people can turn down nominations), although we haven’t generally bothered with that in the past.  
